
 
Hazleton Area High School  

Marching Cougar Band Boosters  
   
 

Meeting Minutes: May 10 , 2018 President Barbara Haraschack called the meeting to order at 
6:38pm.  The minutes from April 5, 2018 meeting were reviewed. A motion to accept was made 
by Nadine Kunetz and seconded by Lori Magda.   
  
Treasurer's Report: Mr. Joseph Stefanko presented the financial summary to the parents and then 
answered any questions that were presented to him. A motion to accept was made by Lori Magda 
and seconded by Nadine Kunetz.   
  
President Report   
President Barbara Haraschak welcomed everyone. Nominations for officers were brought to the 
floor. President Barbara Haraschack nominated and accepted, Vice President Barbara Forte 
nominated and accepted, Secretary Katrina Payne nominated and accepted, nomination and 
accepted for Treasurer Lynda Habel. Election of officers then followed. The above named 
Officers were elected into office Motion to accept Lori Magda and seconded by Kim Drennan. 
All in favor. Barbara also spoke about Ferrwood with their struggles and how they had given the 
concession stand all the donated food at the beginning of our season. Thoughts of  helping 
Ferrwood. Revisit in June 
  
Committee Reports  
  
Fundraising Ways and Means: Vice President Barb Forte Air freshners will continue into next 
school year. Barb Forte has thanked everyone who has helped and volunteered their time for 
everything 
  
Publicity:  Nothing at this time  
  
Concession Stand: Nothing at this time 
 
Chaperones:  Nothing at this time 
  
Band Store: President Barbara Forte will arrange for orders to be placed 4 times per year 
 
Banquet Committee: Kim extends a special Thank you to all that have helped to make this years 
banquet a success. 
  
Budget Committee: Nothing at this time 
 
 
 
 



Director's Report: Mr. Stefanko spoke about  
Attendance/Membership....Remind 2018-2019 was set up message to 81010 Code: 
@18hamc....Membership Paperwork is out 2018-2019 
Charms ....weekly reminds and dates are sent out 
Purse Bingo w/ Arts & Humanities.....New Turf for 2018-2019.....New Uniforms....COUGAR 
COURIER is out...5/27 White Haven Parade....Freeland Performance 5/28 Beaver Meadows & 
McAdoo Parades...Graduation 6/15......New Pick Up Request Forms...Scholarships awarded to 
Paige Lutz & Erik Martinez 
Kelci Piavis spoke on winter guard, competitions and how the kids are learning the show. come 
out to see the spring concert and winter guard on May 22nd at 6:30 
 
New Business: 
   Christine Koviak inquired about ear plugs. will revisit at the June Meeting. Eileen Romero 
suggested gift cards for Kelsie Piavis and Michelle McFadden for all their time and hard work. 
EIN is almost complete... 
  
 
Meeting was adjourned by: Eileen Romero and seconded by Nadine Kunetz @ 7:38pm.   
  
  
Next Meeting: TBA 
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